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AUSTRALIAN HIGH COMMISSIONER 

PORT MORESBY 

 

 

9 May 2014 

 

 

Hon Charlie Benjamin MP 
Governor of Manus Province  

Manus Province 
 

Via Email:  
 
 
 
Dear Governor Benjamin  

 
I am writing to provide an update on the Australian Government’s infrastructure 

program in support of the Regional Processing Centre (RPC) in Manus.  
 
The Australian Government is working with the PNG Government to ensure the 
facilities meet the current and future needs of the Centre. 

 
Work is underway on Lombrum for: 

 

• Improved amentities, 

• An upgraded medical centre and kitchen, 

• Upgraded support facilities and office accommodation for staff, 

• A utilities/infrastructure hub, 

• Accommodation for staff to replace accommodation currently provided on 

the Bibby Progress. 
 
The overall RPC facilities on Lombrum need to cater for up to 1400 transferees 
and 600 staff.   

 
In addition, Australia is funding on Lombrum 42 new and refurbished PNGDF 

houses at Upper Paradise coupled with a range of special purpose construction 
worker and staff accommodation buildings for the Papua New Guinea Defence 
Force. 
 
At East Lorengau, we are building a facility that will be able to accommodate 298. 

As with Lombrum, site infrastructure at East Lorengau includes water and energy 
production, as well as a modern waste water treatment plant. 
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